New Hartford Recreation Committee Minutes Wednesday, April 3, 2013 Town Hall, Sessions Conference Room

Members Present: John Maschi, Maureen Morris, Paul Korzynski, Don Govotski, Dan Eddy

Members Absent: Ed Smith, Sally O'Neill

Others Present: Dennis Minor, Bob Moore

Approval of Minutes: John made a motion, Maureen 2nd to approve the minutes from February 6, 2013 and March 11, 2013 meetings. All were in favor. Minutes approved.

Opportunity for Public to Speak: Park Rules have been revised at the March 11, 2013 meeting and have been sent to the First Selectmen office for a vote at the April 9, 2013 Town Meeting. The Park Rules have been the same from the very beginning, if parks are used for big gathering, they should have a Certificate of Insurance.

Commission Liaison Report: Dennis spoke about the Capital Expenditure Budget, total of @55,000.00, Brodie House not to exceed \$25,000.00. John asked to have the Building Inspector and Fire Marshall go and look at the Brodie House, there plans are not to rent Brodie House. Program Account is good. Dennis talked about the Forum on Youth: Risk to Resiliency, that is coming up on Thursday April 11, 2013 @ 7pm, Dennis said there are quite a few people interested in the program. On Thursday, April 25, 2013 there will be a Volunteer Recognition Reception, There will be a 5K run through Downtown, & Concert, Saturday June 15, 2013, looking into permits from the State and checking in with The Planning and Zoning at their next meeting. Annual Golf Tournament, Friday June 21, 2013, at Blue Fox Golf Course, still openings for teams, John was wondering when we need to let the Golf Course know if we have enough players, Dennis said he would have more information by the next meeting.

Correspondence: Dennis received a letter from Pete Folino, Wrestling Club asking for donations, John asked if it is a nonprofit organization, need to get more information for next meeting. Campership Applications, John said start with application for now Maureen made a motion, John 2nd to approve the use of Campership Application for now and the Committee is Maureen Morris and Dennis Minor. Oktoberfest, coming fall of 2013, Dennis to get more information for next meeting. YEP Program Calendar has a lot of activities, for kids to get out and get more involved, 30 kids have signed up from New Hartford, and some from Barkhamsted. Dan talked about the changes made to the

Rules and Regulations for New Hartford Parks; they changed the wording on line #'s 17 and 18. The Town Attorney said these are not enforceable.

Maureen made a motion, seconded by John to adjourn at 7:57pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Baker